

17th April 2025

Dear Parents and Carers,

How quickly this term has flown by! The children have worked extremely hard, and their teachers are delighted with the progress they have made. It has been a very busy term, filled with various activities and events. Below, you will find reports from the children on school events.

On Good Friday, some of the children have volunteered to assist Father Celestine with the Stations of the Cross. If you are available, please join us at Holy Family Church at 11 am.

I would also like to extend my gratitude to the parents who attended the planning meeting for our International Day on the 22nd of May. We aim to celebrate the cultural diversity within our school and local community. It promises to be a fantastic day for the children. If you would like to contribute, please let me know as soon as possible. Our next planning meeting will be on the 9th of May.

Thank you for your continued support; it is greatly appreciated. I hope you have a peaceful and happy Easter.

Warm regards,

Mrs. Tunnicliffe

Easter Bonnets and Gardens

Today we had our annual competition. The Easter gardens and Bonnets were amazing! They showed creativity, skill and talent! We had the world's kindest judge Mrs Kane, she was very fair. We would like to thank all the parents who helped their children. By David and Darcy Year 6

Holy Week

On Wednesday, the pupil chaplains along with other pupils from Year 5 and 6, retold the events of Holy Week to the whole school.

Our aim was to explain Holy Week and Jesus's sacrifice for our sins. Both teachers and students found the experience enjoyable and teachers believed it provided children with a complete understanding of this important special week. By Daniel and Amelie Year 6

Year 6 – The Pig Heart Boy

On the 26th March, Year 6 went on a school trip to the Lowry Theatre. We went to watch a live action play of the book, The Pig Heart Boy! The acting was incredible and I would definitely recommend it for people in Year 6 and above.

It was a heart-breaking yet funny play with lots of ups and downs. It is about a boy who needed a heart transplant but no donors were available and then a doctor says there's hope...

By James Year 6

National Autism Day

On the 2nd April, we celebrated National Autism Day by hosting an assembly all about our differences and specialities. We found out about Autism and how everybody is special in their own ways. Each class completed different activities, like making a poster to show that autism isn't a disability it is more of a SUPERPOWER!

By Finley and Alex Year 6

ECO CLUB

The Eco Club went to visit Valley Rise Farm in Daisy Nook. We went to learn about where our food comes from. We found out that food mainly comes from farms and their animals.

We had the chance to make our own bread, butter and cheese, these were very tasty! We cooked our bread on a fire pit which is called a Dutch oven, it took 40 minutes to cook.

Whilst the bread was cooking we looked at a baby chick, fed the sheep and stroked the horses. At the end we got to taste our bread, cheese and butter, it was very tasty. We had an amazing time!

By Esmae and Emilia Year 4.

Mother's Day

As you know Mother's Day was a month ago. In this school we have a lot of singing talent and the headteacher realised that this talent shouldn't go unnoticed.

At the coffee morning there were cakes that the children had baked and children gave out flowers.

Year 6 sang a silly song called "Mother's Day," then we sang a song that even made Mrs needle cry! This song was called "More Than Enough." Jeremiah had a solo part, David and Emmanuel did a duet and Olivia, Layla and Leaticia sang as a tric

By Jeremiah, Emmanuel and other acquaintances.

Parent View

We would be grateful if you would complete our parent questionnaire. Your views are important to us and help us to improve further. Please click here to share your feedback..

Upcoming Events	
Week beg 12 th May	Year 6 SATS Week
22 nd May	International Day
Week beg 9th June	Phonics Screening Year 1 and 2
	Multiplication check Year 4
18 th June	Year 4 Trip to Bridgewater Hall
30 th June	Year 1 Trip to Towneley Hall
3 rd July	EYFS Trip to the Zoo.